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June 15, 2020 
 
Margie Mersman 
TCA 
526 Chapel Hills Drive, Suite 100 
Colorado Springs, CO  80920 
 
Re:  Manti Telephone Company’s Proposed Tariff Revisions; Docket No. 20-046-T01 
 
Dear Ms. Mersman, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed Manti Telephone Company’s 
(“Manti”) proposed revisions to Page No. 109.6 of its P.S.C. UTAH No. 4 Concurrences Access 
Services Tariff (“Tariff”) filed June 8, 2020 and later amended on June 11, 2020. Manti states 
the proposed revisions decrease the Switched Access Service Local Switching-LTR-Intrastate 
Terminating Per Access Minute Rate as required by FCC order. Manti requests an effective date 
of July 1, 2020 for the proposed Tariff modifications. 
 

As an initial matter, Manti did not file the proposed tariff revision at least 30 days before 
the requested effective date as required under Utah Admin. Code R746-405-1(C)(2). The PSC 
requests that Manti meet this requirement in future filings. We conclude, without prejudice to 
dissimilar conclusions in future filings, that in this instance this deficiency is not material enough 
to be a basis to suspend or deny the tariff. 
 

The PSC also reviewed the comments of the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed on 
June 12, 2020. DPU recommends the PSC approve Manti’s proposed revision to its Local 
Switching-LTR-Intrastate Access rate as filed. DPU states the proposed Tariff changes are 
consistent with the FCC’s prescribed rules and transition of charges. 

  
 Based on its review of Manti’s filing and DPU’s comments and recommendation, the 

PSC approves Manti’s proposed revisions to its Tariff as filed, effective July 1, 2020. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#314261 


